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THE MISSION OF THE CHESAPEAKE CITY UNITED METHODIST CHARGE: 
To Build Bridges by Growing with Christ, Uniting in Fellowship, and Serving Faithfully 

May 15th,  2022 

5th Sunday of Easter 

“The voice spoke from heaven a second time, 
 

“Do not call anything impure 
 

that God has made clean.”” 
 

-Acts 11:9    



ATTENDANCE  STEWARDSHIP 

Estimated Last Week 127 Last Week $ 4,505.86 

52-Week Average 115 Weekly Offering Needed $ 3,174.00 

+/- attendance + 12 Weekly   +/- + $ 1,331.86 

  2022  +/- + $ 3,741.55 

    YOUR REGULAR OFFERINGS ARE IMPORTANT FOR US TO SUSTAIN OUR MINISTRIES AND MISSIONS. 
ONLINE GIVING IS FAST, SAFE & SIMPLE!  VISIT WWW.CHESAPEAKECITYUMC.COM/ONLINE-GIVING 

 

 
Welcome! Whether you are with us today as a guest, a seeker, a 
member or a friend, we’re glad you’ve joined us!  It’s our hope that you 
will experience God’s love and blessings for you. 
 

Welcome bags for children & His Little Hands will resume at a  
 later date. 
 

Fellowship Hour - Stay a little longer or come a little earlier and join 
 us in the Fellowship Hall between services to share time getting to 
 know one another better, catching-up on the past week, or planning 
 ahead.  
 

Sunday School classes/groups for all ages to learn, grow, share, 
 and pray with others. Classes are held in the lower level rooms from 10:15 to 11:00 am.  
 

Altar flowers Fresh flowers for the altar are available for dedication “in memory of” or “in 
 honor of” on a weekly basis. Orders should be made and paid in full by Tuesday of each 
 week for flowers on the following Sunday. Please contact Tom Duffy for  more information. 

Photo by: Jack Shih 

 

Sunday, May 15th, 2022  
5th Sunday of Easter  

Next Sunday: 
May 22nd, 2022 

6th Sunday of Easter - Heritage Sunday 

9:00 am  

Acolyte Servant Needed Servant Needed 

Greeters John & Kay Redding 

Worship 
Leader 

Lisa Malin Doug Senn 

10:15 am  
Coffee  

& 
Refreshments 

Servants Needed 
Barbara Lort 

Joyce Stansfield 
Edna Wyatt 

11:00 am Greeters Servants Needed Servants Needed 

Altar Flowers 
Placed by the Lee family 

In honor of Linda Schnatz 
 

CCEA Food Delivery Don Hartwig Don Hartwig 

http://www.chesapeakecityumc.com/online-giving


Tradit ional Worship  
May 15th,  2022  

Fifth Sunday of Easter  

 

 

 
All Are Welcome to Greet One Another Informally  

(*Please stand as able.) 
 

Gathering            Fanfare            Afton Kreush 
 

 

Welcome & Announcements                   Pastor Sam 
 

 

Prelude                         Lisa Malin 
 

As we welcome the light of Chris into our hearts let us meditate on these 

words from Psalm 148:12 -13 , “Men and women alike, old and young 

together; Let them praise the name of the LORD, for His name alone is 

exalted; His glory is above earth and heaven! ” 
 

 

*Call to Worship                      Lisa Malin 
 

Let  pra ise to  God resound in the heavens!  

  Let  pra ise  to  God f i l l  the  earth !  

Let  a l l  God ’s ange ls  o f fer  pra ise and re jo ic ing!  

  Let  a l l  God ’s creatures s ing pra ise  and joy!  

Open your  hear ts  and spir i ts  today.  

  Let  us pra ise the Lord today and a lways!  AM EN.  
 

 

Opening Prayer                      Lisa Malin 
 

Grac ious  an d  Lo v ing  God ,  we  a re  g ra te f u l  t ha t  yo u  ha ve  ca l l e d  

us  toge the r  t h i s  d a y,  d ra wing  us  f r om  dark ness  to  the  g l o r y  o f  

yo ur  l i g h t .  M a y ou r  sp i r i t s  r e j o i ce  a t  t he  good  n e ws  yo u  ha ve  

f o r  us  toda y.  O pen  o u r  he a r t s  t o  yo u r  he a l i ng  lo ve ,  f o r  we  ask  

th i s  in  C hr i s t ’s  Nam e.  

Amen.  
 

 

*Opening Hymn      In Christ There is No East or West      UMH # 548 
 

 

Special Music    I’ll Fly Away/Will the Circle be Unbroken      Wedgewood 



CCLI License #11103380  

 

 

Scripture Reading      Revelation 21:3-6         Pew Bible pg. #1395 

                Acts 11:1-18         Pew Bible pg. #1242 

 

 

Message        What’s Called Clean           Pastor Sam 
 

 

*Responsive Hymn     Spirit of the Living God         UMH #393 
 

 

Prayers of the People 
 

 

Holy Communion                    UMH pg #12 
 

 

Offertory Prayer                      Lisa Malin 
 

Generous and g iv ing  God,  we of fer  g i f ts  th is  day as those who 

have received so  much more.  You gave yoursel f  to  us and asked 

on ly for  devot ion,  ye t  we got  d is t rac ted by the wor ld .  You of fered 

all of creation to meet our needs for food and shelter, yet we dec ided 

we wanted more.  You of fered your  love to a l l ,  ye t  we dec ided 

some were more wor th and valuab le  than others .  So,  you gave us  

“ the repentance that  leads to l i fe , ”  and a l l  our  g iv ing pa les by 

compar ison.  Ded icate us,  we pray,  in  Chr is t ’s ho ly name.  Amen. 
 

 

*Closing Hymn      Love Divine All Loves Excelling        UMH #384 

 

 

*Sending Forth                        Pastor Sam 
 

 

Recessional        Go Now in Peace            UMH 665 

Altar flowers placed by the Lee Family 
In Honor of Linda Schnatz’ birthday 



Jacob ’s Well  Worship  

May 15th,  2022  

5th Sunday of Easter  

 

 
 
 

 
 

Gathering Music 

Nothing But the Blood 

Words of Welcome & Announcements 

*Songs of Praise & Worship 

Here I Am to Worship 

Trust in You 

The Message 

“What’s Called Clean” - Pastor Sam 

Sharing the Lord’s Supper 

Take a Moment 

Prayers of the People 

*Closing Music 

Everywhere I Go 

(*Please stand as able.) 

Jacob’s Well was there, and Jesus, tired as he was from the journey, sat down by 

the well….Jesus answered her, "If you knew the gift of God and who it is that asks you 
for a drink, you would have asked him and he would have given you living water."
                            John 4:6 & 10 

CCLI License #11103380  

Altar flowers placed by the Lee Family 
In Honor of Linda Schnatz’ birthday 



 

Children’s 

Sunday School 

S U M M E R  B R E A K ! !  

T o d a y  i s  t h e  l a s t  d a y  o f  

C h i l d r e n ’ s  S u n d a y  S c h o o l  

f o r  t h e  s u m m e r .  

W e  h o p e  t o  s e e  y o u  i n  t h e  f a l l !  

Bible Study 
by Paula Lutz 

 

June Session: 
Psalm 23 

 

Mondays in June 10 am to 12 pm 
In the home of Barbara Dean 

 

Please contact Barbara Dean 
for more information: 410-708-2410 

MONTHLY MEAL MINISTRY UPDATES - CHANGES AFOOT 
 

 Kanal Kitchen is considering a refocus in our ministry.  This seems to 
happen about every six to eight years or so – not by design, but because 
the Spirit seems to nudge us.  What began as a youth group activity became 
an ongoing monthly mission in which we opened our doors and invited all 
who were hungry to visit and eat. It became burdensome to drive the 
guests down in batches from Elkton over time, so when The Paris 

Foundation began serving from a dining room on Bridge Street, we joined in and 
offered our hospitality there.  Due to repeated flooding incidents and COVID interrup-
tions, Paris Foundation received a grant of land to build their own facility in Hol-
lingsworth Manor.  They are serving brown bag meals from a temporary trailer/office as 
they fundraise in order to build.  Their ministry has become more focused on the fami-
lies in that community, and attempting to break the cycle of poverty there.   
 

 While we applaud that effort, and support the work of the Paris Foundation, the 
Kanal Kitchen core workers have felt we are beginning to be pulled away from our origi-
nal intent.  We continue to want to provide a monthly meal to the neediest, and in doing 
so have some personal contact with our guests.  After careful consideration, we have 
decided we are being led to reach out to Meeting Ground through the Mary Randall 
Center.  We would offer a monthly meal to the homeless there, and it is shared with the 
Men’s Shelter at Settlement House.  
 

 That does not mean we are turning our backs on the Paris Foundation.  We will con-
tinue to provide our usual meal until we can make a smooth transition so there is no 
gap in service, or hardship for anyone involved.  Once the building is up, we may find 
ways to help out in keeping with our mission and theirs. 
 

 In addition, Kanal Kitchen is hoping to develop a “garden to table” ministry at Clair-
vaux Farm.  The program there assists families transition to self-sufficiency.  This 
further outreach is in the planning stages, and will need some volunteers from our 
church family who have an interest.  
 

 These are exciting opportunities, and there is room for many hands.  As our path be-
comes clearer, I will inform you all, and let you know how you can be a part.  There are 
few things quite as satisfying as “feeding His lambs,” and we hope you can join in. 
 

 Mikki Senn 



Camp Pecometh 
Pecometh Summer Camp 2022!  

S u mme r  Ca mp  2 0 2 2  Re g i s t r a t i o n  i s  OP E N !  L o o k i n g  f o r  a n  u n p l u gge d  
e n v i r o n m e n t  w h e r e  y o u  o r  y o u r  c a m p e r  w i l l  b u i l d  t h e i r  f a i t h ,  
c h a r a c t e r  a n d  i n d e p e n d e n c e ?  E x p e r i e n c e  a  g e n u i n e ,  i n c l u s i v e  
c o mmu n i t y  a t  Ca mp  P e c o me t h ' s  Ch r i s t i an  s u mme r  c a mp s .  L i v i n g  o u r  
mi s s i o n  o f  Go d - i n sp i r e d ,  l i f e -c h a n g i n g  e x p e r i e nc e s ,  c a mp e r s  ma ke  
me mo r i e s  f o r  a  l i f e t i me  a n d  c o me  b a c k  ye a r  a f t e r  ye a r .  F ro m d a y  
c a mp s  t o  h a l f  a n d  fu l l  we e ks  o f  o ve r n igh t  c a mp s  f o r  K i n de r ga r t e n  
t h r o u gh  1 1 t h  g r a d e ,  t h e r e ' s  a  p ro gr a m f o r  a l l  i n t e r e s t s .  F o r  s umme r  o f  
2 0 2 2 ,  we  h a ve  5  N E W  c a m p s  t h a t  w e  a r e  o f f e r i n g ,  a l o n g  w i t h  2 0  
o t h e r  p r o gr a ms !  
 

F o r  mo re  i n f orm at io n  ab o ut  Ca mp  P e co me th ,  v i s i t :  
h t t p s : / /www . pe com et h .o rg /a b ou t -c am p -p e com et h  

 

F o r  a  f u l l  l i s t  o f  o ur  cam p s  a nd  pr o gr am  de scr ip t i on s ,  v i s i t :  
h t t p s : / /www . pe com et h .o rg / c hr i s t i a n - s u mm er - c am p -p r og ram -

d e sc r i pt i o ns  
 

F o r  mo re  i n f orm at io n  ab o ut  r eg i s t er ing  f o r  
S u mme r  Cam p  f or  20 2 2 ,  

visit: https://www.pecometh.org/summer-camp 

Summer Kick-Off 

 
School is winding down and the weather is 
warming up! Come over to Pecometh to 

celebrate the beginning of summer with other children, youth and families from around the 
Pen-Del Annual Conference! Come kick off summer with us on June 11, 2022, from 3pm to 
6pm! 

Our Summer Kick Off is a pool party and picnic for ALL ages! We hope to see you there! 
The pool will be open, plus we'll have worship, food and more! 

This is a FREE event, but registration is requested.  

For more information and/or to register, visit: https://www.pecometh.org/summer-kick-off 

Chesapeake City United Methodist Church Scholarship Applications for Camp 
Pecometh can be found in the lower left slot of the flyer rack in the main 

entrance foyer at Trinity and online at www.chesapeakecityumc.com/events 

https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!L5LWb2VRgS2qPhnvZM-pdgp2GOA9QC9rtdOWCfykIKGdH-HL39dGuhOA2-MdMpHeS4yPS6sv4Ywn7ynfR96-nY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!CApnkK24RZq72-Z74fbhkMFbA58zKVL3gNBbVFieVaWENtmWeSvlyaDsA5dFhaDFtxx424A98414nNLsPHt60U
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!BepjmCyaLWx5221q59m5QxOkIqSs8j+42MaFg3tAhMXsomPlOEldaCzzrHyywMSxtNgr6OD3XMcKv2t1ho5yog
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!BepjmCyaLWx5221q59m5QxOkIqSs8j+42MaFg3tAhMXsomPlOEldaCzzrHyywMSxtNgr6OD3XMcKv2t1ho5yog
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!ATDJz8q1a8ZPHYU4kWiCazNXQEZbe+Hw45iaBFztcO5M5VvYfXGMKXv1I3azQJoFVjg2bdTMtwyF3ekkZsuVKI
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!GWz4Pqp6iEVanylZyERsrYcBzXrpbQev2YprYoT230ljyeNJK+QcpgRFmstg96N4A+fKqlLNo8nH+NWqann3M4
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!zlkWGoAxWbMA0TtfhvymhdNP-wiSedhxK3IbElul8PiIqXqXv30jmYOcslhMwd7IoLpyzkFCDXwy62y33RROpY
http://www.chesapeakecityumc.com/events


Food Pantry 

Needs: 
CCEA  5/10/2022 

Items noted with the asterisk* are least donated and most needed. 

Bakery items*: Pie shells 

Breakfast Items*: Syrup 

Crackers: Saltines 

Meats/Fish 
(canned)*: 

Chicken, tuna, salmon 

Peanut Butter: * Small to medium sizes 

Personal care: Shampoo and Conditioner, Laundry Detergent, Toilet Paper 

Starches (dry): Boxed mashed potatoes 

Vegetables 
(canned): 

Corn, Carrots, Spinach, Peas, Tomatoes, Beets 

Care Boxes 

We are always in need of TRAVEL SIZE personal care products: 
shampoos, bath soaps, deodorants, Q-tips, band aids, 

toothpaste, aspirins, Kleenex, etc.… 
• Single serve cereals (hot and/or cold) & Single serve soup 

cups or noodle cups 
• Fruit and/or snack cups & Fruit juice boxes 

* Please be sure to mark your donations for Care Boxes. * 

Ministry Moment: 
 Founders Scholarship 

The Founders Scholarship is in need of funds. Please consider 
donating either through your church or to: 

CCEA, PO Box 244, Chesapeake City, MD  21915 

Clothing & Home 

Pantry 
We are only accepting 

Spring and Summer 
clothes. 

Please donate 
clothing that is clean 

and in good 
condition. 

The Clothing & Home Pantry needs the following items: 
- Many of these items are sought after weekly by our clients - 
Please limit drop off to 2 bags a person and donate 

items in good condition 
King-sized Sheets, 

Pots and Pans, Sets of Dishes, Can Openers and Silverware. 
Spring and Summer Clothes for men, women and children- all 

sizes 

Upcoming Events: Spring Tea at Sinking Springs Herb Farm on May 22, at 1:00pm 

From the CCEA: Keep the Redner ’s 
receipts coming!  Rebates from those 
receipts help pay for food that we purchase to 
support pantry needs.  Please remember to 
use your REDNER’S REWARDS CARD with every 
purchase. Receipts that do not show “Save-a-Tape” total 
cannot be redeemed by our agency for cash credits. 



CCEA MAY NEWSLETTER 

Dear Readers, 
The month of May, in 
many ways, stands as the 
gateway to the summer. But May is not only 
useful for what it introduces, but also for what it 
promises. The month of May offers Christians 
the opportunity to integrate their faith into private 
and public observances. Patriotic spirituality 
should be reflected as the church is called to 
National Day of Prayer. The role of godly  
motherhood and womanhood should also be 
celebrated on that very special day—Mother’s 
Day. 
With these wonderful ways to celebrate our 
faith, our communities and our mothers, may 
this beautiful time of growing and green  
goodness rouse gratitude and budding love in 
each of our hearts. Say goodbye to April  
showers and breathe in the inspiring aroma of 
May flowers.  

“You have to remember to be thankful. But in 
May, one simply can’t help being thankful that 

they are alive, if for nothing else.”  
– Lucy Maud Montgomery 

Country Friendship Tea at the Barn in a beautiful country setting!  
Join the CCEA for an afternoon Tea/Punch! 

Sunday, May 22, 2022, 1 pm 
at Sinking Springs Herb Farm 

843 Elk Forest Rd, Elkton, MD 21921  
 

$25 per person adult, $15 children under 12,  
Free for children under 4 

Bring your favorite Tea Cup.... - Bring your favorite Hat.... 
 

Cal l  410-885-3244 for  information.   
Tickets will be available on March 1, 2022 at the following locations:  

ICA Consulting, 2615 Augustine Herman Hwy 21915 or  
The Old Gray Mare Gift, 17 Bohemia Ave. 21915 or  

Chicks, 98 Bohemia Ave, Chesapeake City, MD 21915 or  
through your CCEA Church representative. 

Benefits the Generat ion Station.   

AC O LY T E S  N E E D E D  

 

 

 

 

 

W e  a r e  s t i l l  l o o k i n g  f o r 

v o l u n t e e r s  t o  b r i n g  t h e  

l i g h t  o f  C h r i s t  i n  a n d  o u t  

o f  o u r  T r a d i t i o n a l  s e r v i c e  

a t  9  a m .  

 

A d u l t s  &  C h i l d r e n  

w e l c o m e !  

 

p l e a s e  s i g n  u p  i n  t h e  b e l l  

t o w e r .  S e e  L i s a  M a l i n  w i t h  

q u e s t i o n s  a n d / o r  t r a i n i n g  

o r  e m a i l  

l m a l i n 6 8 @ g m a i l . c o m  

mailto:lmalin68@gmail.com?subject=Acolyte%20service%20inquiry


Sundays at 10:15am 
Downstairs at Trinity! 

 

If you have any questions,  
please contact Marian Harvey at 
mariantoddharvey@gmail.com 

 

Come along with us on our faith journey! 

Bible Study  
by Paula Lutz 

 

June Session: Psalm 23 
 

Mondays in June 10 am to 12 pm 
In the home of Barbara Dean 

 

Please contact Barbara Dean 
for more information: 410-708-2410 

 
 
 

 
 

Thursday Evenings - 6:00 pm  
 

Trinity - Fellowship Hall 
For more information, 

contact Pastor Sam. 

 

W e d n e s d a y  E v e n i n g s  
6 : 0 0  p m  

Videos will be posted on our Facebook 
page each Wednesday evening by 6 pm.  

 

For more information, contact Pastor Sam. 

PASTOR  SAM ’S  

WORD on 
WEDNESDAY 

TUESDAYS - 10:30 AM 
HOSTED EVERY TUESDAY IN THE HOME OF 
MARY MEADOWS. THIS STUDY IS OPEN TO 

WOMEN WHO ARE INTERESTED IN A DEEPER UN-

DERSTANDING AND FAITH WALK. COME FOR A 
VISIT, STAY FOR THE GROWTH. CALL MARY: 

410-885-3524 OR 
SPEAK WITH JOYCE STANSFIELD 

 

Children’s 

Sunday School 

L A S T  D A Y  U N T I L  F A L L :  

T o d a y  @  1 0 : 1 5  a m  

D o w n s t a i r s  a t  T r i n i t y  

For more information, contact 

Lisa Malin at: lmalin68@gmail.com 

GRIEFSHARE 
SUPPORT GROUP 

CCUMC & ELKTON UMC 

 

Mondays 6:30 - 7:30 pm at Elkton UMC 
 

If you have any questions, 
please contact Barbara Dean at 410-708-2410 

FELLOWSHIP HOUR 
 

STAY A LITTLE LATER 
OR ARRIVE A LITTLE 

EARLY 
and join us in the Fellowship 

Hall between services to share time 
getting to know one another better, 

catching-up on the past week, 
planning ahead, or just chatting! 

 

 

mailto:mariantoddharvey@gmail.com
mailto:lmalin68@gmail.com?subject=Sunday%20School%20Inquiry


Sunday - May 15, 2022 
 

  9:00 AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP ……….…..… SANCTUARY 

VIEW FROM HOME ON FACEBOOK AND 
WWW.CHESAPEAKECITYUMC.COM/PASTORS-PAGE 

 

10:15 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES ……...... DOWNSTAIRS 
* LAST DAY OF CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL * 

 

11:00 AM JACOB’S WELL ….………………………... SANCTUARY 

 
Monday - May 16, 2022 

 

No Events 
 

Tuesday -May 17, 2022 
 

10:30 AM LADIES BIBLE STUDY ............... MARY MEADOWS HOME 

5:30 PM  CARING COMMITTEE MTG ......................... TRINITY 

 
Wednesday - May 18, 2022 

 

  6:00 PM WORD ON WEDNESDAY ……….……...…….. ONLINE 

 
Thursday - May 19, 2022 

 

 
 

CCUMC J UNE  NEWSLETTER  DEADLINE  
 

  6:00 PM PASTOR’S BIBLE STUDY ............... FELLOWSHIP HALL 

 
Friday - May 20, 2022 

 

No Events 
 

Saturday - May 21, 2022 
 

No Events 
 
 

NEXT  WEEK:  
Sunday - May 22, 2022 

 
 

  9:00 AM TRADITIONAL WORSHIP ..……..............… SANCTUARY 
10:15 AM ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL ................... DOWNSTAIRS 

10:15 AM FELLOWSHIP HOUR ……..…….. FELLOWSHIP HALL 
11:00 AM JACOB’S WELL  ………………………........ SANCTUARY 

YOU CAN HAVE NEW & ABUNDANT LIFE! 

 Jesus said, “The time has come. . .The 
kingdom of God is near. Repent and believe 
the good news!” (Mark 1:15 NIV) 
 And again, “I have come so that they may 
have life, and have it more abundantly.” (John 
10:10)  
 That includes you!         
As recorded in John 3:16, “For God so loved the 
world, he gave his only begotten Son, that 
whoever believes in him may have eternal life.”   

 To have that abundant and eternal life simply, 
“Repent” or “turn” to God and believe the good 
news of Jesus Christ. You can do this in your heart 
by asking God’s forgiveness of your sins (thoughts 
and actions which separate you from God’s love 
and holiness). 
 A suggested prayer is: “Dear Jesus, forgive 
my sins and come into my heart.  I receive you as 
my Savior and Lord.”  If you have said such a 
prayer, you are encouraged to join in further 
fellowship and learning as a follower of Jesus.  
Speak with Pastor Sam or others for more ways to 
connect. 

Pastor Sam will not be in the office 
or community this week, but will be 

available directly by phone 
for any emergency. 

 

Fridays are Pastor Sam’s sabbath days, 
but please call with any emergencies. 

 

Pastor Sam can be reached at  
(302) 448-0367 or via email to: 

PastorSam@ChesapeakeCityUMC.com 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS THIS WEEK 
REMOTE OPERATIONS TUESDAY THROUGH FRIDAY: 

10 AM - 2 PM 

http://www.chesapeakecityumc.com/pastors-page

